Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

March 22, 2013
Present Katy Wells, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton, Judy Rich, Dave Nickerson and also TA Bob Veloski was in attendance.

At 6:34 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Dave Nickerson made a motion to approve the minutes of March 5, 2013, 2nd by Chair Leighton
All were in favor.

Mail/Correspondence

Chair Leighton reviewed and email that he sent to Cab Vinton with additional questions on the Library as discussed last meeting and some that Chair had of his own as a citizen.  Chair Leighton read the responses and a copy of this information is attached to these minutes for public review.  After the Budget Committee discussed this information it was noted that we disagreed with the opinion of the Library Director as to how he interpreted RSA 91A and also we further disagreed with his opinion of the Budget Committees duties with respect to presenting our budget to the town per RSA 36. Additionally, Judy asked that if we were to take out the count of the SCS children on a monthly basis, what the actual head count would be of patrons using the Library.  The committee decided to table this discussion until further research was done these issues.  
Review of Financial Report 
The committee reviewed the financial report dated February 28, 2013.  


Old Business


Planning Board

Katy explained the response that Bob Ward gave regarding the line item for the master plan in the amount of $1700. The Budget Committee members discussed that we just printed a Master Plan with maps that are current.  Katy made a motion to reduce the planning board budget to $7484, reducing line 4191.910 to zero, 2nd by Chair Leighton all were in favor.
New Business

Chair Leighton reviewed the new warrant article as presented addressing the “work force housing” and that there are matching funds for this article.  The committee discussed that approximately 56% of the town is assessed at or below $200,000 but not a lot of multiple units.  Bob stated that we have applied for the grant for this article and were awarded the funding in the event that this passes at town meeting.  Dave Nickerson stated that the BOS will be discussing this issue at next Wednesday’s meeting.  Chair Leighton made a motion to vote in favor of this article 2nd by Dave all were in favor.
Other


Dave stated that there could be one more warrant article coming and if this is the case the Budget Committee will need to vote on this article prior to the public hearing.  The meeting on April 9th, is the public hearing that starts at 7pm, we will meet at 6pm to address this issue and our regular business.

Bob Veloski stated that there is another upcoming harassment class and that a few members have not attended.  


Chair Leighton reviewed information he has learned regarding the county budget.  There was some discussion of LR mutual fire (911) and a cut to the budget it would cost Sanbornton approximately $800.


Chair Leighton discussed that looking forward the town really needs to be more creative in their ways of doing business given the rising costs of everything.

Adjourn


At 8:06pm, Roger Grey made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Leighton all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
 Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Secretary

